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Developing a consensus based water quality indicator for 
Narragansett Bay region freshwater

Introductory Meeting

September 28, 2011

Attendees:  Meg Kerr, Q Kellogg, Tammy Gilpatrick, Connie Carey, Eugenia Marks, Priscilla Chapman, Alicia Lehrer, Elizabeth Herron, Peter Coffin, Denise Poyer, Carolyn LaMarre, Margherita Pryor

Reports from Watershed Groups: Groups were asked to discuss the following questions:

· What do you communicate to decision makers (local and state) about river water quality in your watershed? Do you use the RI and MA state assessments (now called the Integrated Report)? Do you use other assessments? Do you have your own assessments? 

· Do you have water quality data sets that you have access to? Whose data? Do you share data with local and state decision makers -- if so, what data? 

· What do you see as the big needs for assessing freshwater quality in your watershed? What questions do you have/are you asked that you would like to have better answers for? 

· What do you hope to get from this project? What is your organization's goal?

Blackstone River Coalition (Tammy Gilpatrick) – BRC is in its 8th year of data collection for entire watershed. Volunteers (over 80) monitor 78 sites. Volunteers do chemical and physical monitoring as well as habitat surveys. Tests includes dissolved oxygen, nitrates, phosphates, temperature, pH, turbidity, bacteria.  Volunteers sample 1/month from April – November. The BRC has created a report card with input from MA DEP (Tammy distributed the report card.  Reports from previous years can be found at http://www.zaptheblackstone.org/whatwedoing/water_quality/wqm.shtmla). The report card is used is to communicate to the public. BRC presents the report each year in Feb to monitors and other interested folks. 

There is additional data on the river as the Upper Blackstone WWTP permit discussions have resulted in major studies. Volunteer data has been provided to EPA for MA permits. 

The report card works well for general public. But moving forward BRC would like to focus on P and dig deeper to find sources. They need additional sampling in order to answer the question – how clean is the river? Is water quality improving? They get asked this a lot, but are not seeing improvements as yet. Also get questions about heavy metals and sediments. TMDLs in RI are for metals and bacteria. BRC has not seen detailed analyses of P in the River in RI. 

BRC is OK with just focusing on river and moving to lakes later. BRC data are used in both MA and RI state water quality assessments. Connie clarified that RIDEM can only use the turbidity data. 

Q&A: 

What standards are being used to color code? Using an index that was compiled with MA DEP. 

Have you ever heard problems with color blindness when presenting the color coded report card? No

Taunton River Watershed Alliance (Carolyn LaMarre) Data has been collected by TRWA since 1986 but to date, the program does not have a QAPP. As a result, the data are not used by state. Monitors test for DO, phosphates, nutrients, turbidity, temperature and sample once/month except Dec, Jan, Feb (March). The TRWA Board has made development of a QAPP a top priority. Monitors test at 16 sites, mostly in the lower Taunton. Water quality is checked by the professional lab at the  WWTP in Taunton. This lab also runs plants in Brockton and Fall River. 

When people ask TRWA about water quality, they direct people to state assessments in the integrated report. Carolyn is OK with this project looking first at rivers, then  lakes at a future date. Their hopes for project – they would like to get to the point where they have a report card similar to the Blackstone’s. TRWA often directs interested people to the water quality report on web site that summarizes data (Where is this report?). 

Wood Pawcatuck Watershed Association (Denise Poyer) WPWA has volunteer water quality data from 1988. WPWA was one of the groups that helped start Watershed Watch (WW). Today, there are 40 sites monitored with 50 – 60 volunteers through WW. WW is a certified lab with QAPP. Cost $ 8 – 10 K to support WW. Data is up on WPWA’s web site – spatially organized (http://www.wpwa.org/waterQuality.htm) . As a next step, WPWA would like to put our report cards. Have 20 years of data so would like to have a method to look at trends. Denise has worked on this in the past and has found water quality indexes limiting. They want to use what the state is using so they have confidence that the indices are credible. WPWA is interested in developing a report card. They are Ok with starting with rivers then moving to lakes. 

Elizabeth Herron  gave a quick summary of the WW program and the parameters analyzed. Information can be found on the web at  http://www.uri.edu/ce/wq/ww/index.htm.

Woonasquatucket River Watershed Council (Alicia Lehrer) – The WRWC monitors 3 sites on the lower river working in partnership with Watershed Watch. The collected data goes with other WW data to RIDEM. WRWC has other sources of data on river – NBC monitors regularly and data are on line. When WRWC holds downtown canoe paddles, they check the NBC bacteria data. River has many bigger issues than water quality – like sediment quality. NBC is building a CSO tunnel to collect combined sewage along the Woonasquatucket  so current data will provide a useful baseline. They do get questions from public, generally in combination with paddles. They provide guidance on washing well, but are concerned about swimming in the river. 

Fish passage restoration is a big project and WRWC does fish counts and then publicize the results. They  want to know if restorations are successful. River has had 2 fish introductions above the dams. 

Alicia said that she is hoping that this group will come up with a more macro level indicator of overall health – not simply water quality. Other issues facing WRWC – how to treat superfund sites, or POTW outfalls; harvesting fish for human consumption and dioxin in sediments which then move up food chain. 

General Q&A and Comments
MP – do WW volunteers do habitat assessments? Or just WQ samples? 

EH – just WQ. Did training at one time, but has no way to use the data.

WPWA used to have stream keepers program. Have lots of old data, but difficult to translate. 

Eugenia -- Remember headwater streams, vernal pools that are not necessarily assessed. Connie unassessed streams are mostly first and second order streams. Other systems are assessed. Eugenia concerned about small streams that dry up during summer. Audubon properties in headwater areas need to be embraced (full picture should include these systems).

Elizabeth – flow is a problem. We need to capture this. Connie – DEM did dry stream study of their own stations. 

Denise – Art Gold doing studies of intermittent streams.

The meeting ended with a discussion of the grant, timeline, MOUs. Draft MOUs were distributed to each group.
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday October 19 from 10 – 12 at RIDEM room 200 C1.  Connie Carey will describe how RI assesses WQ for the Integrated report.
